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2016 has been a very successful year for the Harborough LC Junior Badminton club and a 

year in which everyone involved should be very proud. 

 

The club continues to grow and currently has a total of 76 Junior Badminton England 

members which is a fantastic achievement when the club had less than 20 Junior members 

when it started in 2013. Of these there are 66 players who regularly attend each week, 12 for 

the 4pm-5pm session, 25 for the 5pm-6pm  session and 29 for the 6pm-7pm session. 

 

The key achievements for 2016, which Ray has detailed in his Head Coach report  

  Internal and external tournaments which has been enjoyed by the Junior members 

 

 The promotion of the Club at various community events 

 

 The successful launch of the Clubs website www.harboroughjuniors.org.uk,  

 

 Finances, as detailed in the treasurers’ report for the year, under the control of Lynda 

Haynes are looking very positive. 

Congratulations to Hannah Farr who achieved outstanding club member of the year for 2016. 

I would personally wish to extend my thanks to Ray, for the dedication he has continued to 

provide, also thanks to the Coaches and everyone involved which significantly contributes to 

the success of the Club. 

I look forward to continued success for 2017. 

 

A Cadwallader 

 

Tony Cadwallader 

http://www.harboroughjuniors.org.uk/

